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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new 
and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW.  This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. A new public school is being developed to cater for the growing population 
in the Mulgoa Rise and Glenmore Park communities. The project will deliver modern facilities to support flexible 
learning.

Progress summary

The master planning and concept design phases are now complete. Throughout the development of the design, 
the project team has sought input from the local community across a broad range of themes and issues. This 
feedback has been incorporated, where appropriate, in the design. A State Significant Development application 
will be lodged at the end of August, and will be on exhibition in early September for formal feedback.

What is a State Significant Development Application?

State Significant Development (SSD) applications are used for projects that have special significance to the people 
and State of NSW. The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) is responsible for the planning 
approval process for SSD applications, rather than local council.

How can I find out more about the SSDA?

You can find detailed information about the SSD application by going to the DPIE’s website: 
www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/40606 

How can I provide feedback on the SSDA?

If you would like to provide feedback, make a formal submission during the exhibition period by following the 
‘Make a Submission’ link at www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/40606. All feedback on the 
SSD application should be directed to DPIE via this link.

Virtual Information Session

A virtual information session will be live from 9 am 30 August to 5 pm 3 September. Here, you will find information 
about the project, including the design and site layout. You can access the virtual information session from the 
project webpage: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/n/new-primary-school-in-mulgoa-rise-glenmore-park
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